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National Careers Institute Advisory Board Communiqué

The National Careers Institute (NCI) Advisory Board held a meeting on Thursday 17 November 2022.

The Advisory Board was informed that the Jobs and Skills Australia Act came into effect on
Wednesday 16 November 2022, repealing the National Skills Commissioner, Mr Adam Boyton. The
NCI are thankful for Mr Boyton’s contributions and commitment to the Advisory Board as an
ex-officio member.

The Advisory Board was asked to provide advice on the NClI’s future strategic direction, noting much
has changed since the NCI was first established. Planning is currently underway to reconsider and
simplify the NClI's strategic objectives and reporting structure.

Board members provided advice on strategies to best manage increased and ongoing demand for
the School Leavers Information Service (SLIS), noting the measure is only funded until June 2023.

The Advisory Board was presented with a draft Forward Work Plan for 2023 for consideration ahead
of the next meeting.

The NCI Advisory Board is next scheduled to meet in February 2023.

The NCI ensures people have access to authoritative and accurate careers information and support
irrespective of their age or career stage



